
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro    The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting $3,000,000 in funding for the Oklahoma Department of Transportation’s SH-66 

Edmond to Luther project in Fiscal Year 2023. The Oklahoma Department of Transportation is 

located at 200 NE 21st St, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, 73105.  

The funding would be used to add 8 feet of shoulder to SH-66 between Edmond and Luther. The 

existing highway is a narrow two-lane highway with deficient shoulders. Oklahoma ranks 45th in 

the nation for roadside fatalities and nearly 60% of fatalities and accidents with serious injury 

occur on rural highways in Oklahoma.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

Sincerely, 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 

 


